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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Cosmetology and Barbering
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, February 27th, 2006 at 9:00 a.m
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
03/27/2006 
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Marina T. Civarelli, President, Professional Member, Presiding


John H. Cook, Vice-President, Professional Member
Margaret L. Bonargio, Professional Member

Madelyn M. Nellius, Public Member
Brenda L. Porter, Professional Member
Richard Shultie, Professional Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

MaryPage Bailey, Deputy Attorney General
Abigail Adams, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Peggy A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT  
Jerome Stanley, Professional Member 

Winnie Lewis, Professional Member
Veronica Hopkins, Public Member

ALSO PRESENT
  
Miriam Harris

Paul Bonargio

Felicia Wise

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Civarelli called the meeting to order at 9:15 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the January 30th, 2006 Board Meetings.  Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cook to approve the minutes with the required changes to the attendees.  The motion was unanimously carried.
INTRODUCTION OF NEW BOARD MEMBERS

Ms. Civarelli introduced the newly appointed Professional Member to the board, Brenda Porter. MaryPage Bailey introduced Abby Adams, the newly appointed Deputy Attorney General, to the board.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Report from John Cook on Examination 2/16/2006


Mr. Cook reported to the board that several issues arose during his review of the examination on 2/16/2006 at Hodgson Vocational School.  Mr. Cook stated that the examiners were late, dismissed some candidates who did not have the proper equipment while allowing other candidates to remain in spite of the fact the candidates did not have equipment, and did not follow the proper procedures for administering the examination.  Ms. Bailey recommended that the board draft a letter to James Collins, Director of the Division of Professional Regulation, outlining the issues.  Ms. Bailey stated that the letter to PCS Testing should be sent by 
Mr. Collins since the Division of Professional Regulation is the organization that signs the contract with the testing service.  
Report on Benefits and Pitfalls to Two Day ADA Candidate Testing
Peggy Foreit stated to the board that she held a teleconference with PCS Testing on 2/17/2006 to discuss the possibility of ADA Candidates taking the examination over a two day testing cycle instead of all in a one day testing cycle.  Ms. Foreit reported that the Division would incur additional charges that currently where not budgeted for and those costs would need to be passed on to the Department of Education.  Ms. Foreit further stated that even if the cost factor could be overcome, security issues existed in having the exam over a two day period.  ADA candidates would have an unfair advantage over non-ADA Candidates by having an additional day of study time, ability to discuss questions on the exam with candidates who had taken all parts of the exam, and permission would have to be received from the National Council to allow the exam to be given over a two day period.  Ms. Foreit stated that these were the preliminary disadvantages to giving the exam over a two day period.   

Lack of Laser Grade Test Sites

Ms. Civarelli stated that currently no Lasergrade Testing Site existed in the New Castle Area.  Ms. Bailey stated that this issue should be addressed in the letter to James Collins with the additional testing examination issues. 





Release of Candidate Score Information

Ms. Foreit reported to the board that the board office was sending schools candidate testing scores only for that school.  Ms. Foreit stated that all requests for scores will be made through the board office and each school may receive reports for their particular school only. 

Complaints to Close

Peggy Foreit reported that Complaint# 08-23-05 was closed by the Deputy Attorney Generals Office without further action and Complaint# 08-25-05 for unlicensed practice was sent to the Justice of the Peace Court for action. 

Complaints Requiring Consent Agreement Approval

A motion was made by Ms. Nellius, seconded by Mr. Shultie to accept the consent agreement provided by the Deputy Attorney General for complaint# 08-27-04.  The board unanimously approved the motion.

A motion was made by Mr. Shultie, seconded by Ms. Nellius to accept the consent agreement provided by the Deputy Attorney Generals Office for Complaint# 08-24-05.  The board approved the motion with five votes and one abstention by Ms. Civarelli.




Complaints with Request for Hearing

Mr. James Hanley has requested a hearing be scheduled for Complaint# 08-18-05 with the board as soon as possible.  Ms. Nellius made a motion to schedule the hearing for the 
March 27th, 2005 board meeting, seconded by Mr. Shultie.  The board unanimously approved the motion. 

Rules and Regulation Changes

Peggy Foreit stated that other states are requiring Aestheticians to perform both a practical and written examination while the DE Statute only requests candidates to take a written examination.  Ms. Foreit requested that the board consider in the rules and regulations the addition of the practical examination to aesthetics.   A draft of changes to the rules and regulations will be given to all board member by Ms. Abby Adams at the April, 2006 Board Meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS

Review of Salon Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Cook, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the applications of the following salons: Euphoria Salon, A Personal Touch, Natalie’s Hair and Nails, Linda and Company, Lucky Nails 5, Simply Styling SOC and Spa Time LLC.  The board unanimously approved the motion. 
Review of Examination Applications
A motion was made by Ms. Hopkins and seconded by Ms. Porter to deny the application of Ms. Nuzhat S. Abbasi for the failure to meet the minimum standard of required hours.  The board unanimously approved the denial. 







Review of Applications for Reciprocity

A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Bonargio to 

approve the applications listed for licensure: Edward Buck Phoebus; Denise Yocum; Cheryl Bisignaro; Trung Thai Son; Tran B. Ly; Huy Vu Do; Margaret Calhoun; Robin Short; Teressa Capozzoli; Donna Y. Cole; Selina Hassanzadeh; June Jacobs-Bowles; Cassandra S. Lardner; Valerie J. Stanley; and Candace Phipps. The board unanimously approved the motion. 











































Review of Applications for ADA Approval
A motion was made by Ms. Nellius and seconded by Ms. Bonargio to table the application of of Tamara Thorley-Bradley for ADA consideration pending receipt of the DSM Code.  The board unanimously approved the tabling of the application. 

Request for Propose to Deny Hearing

A request was received by the board office from Jeffrey Kempski for a Propose to Deny Hearing.  
Mr. Cook made a motion to schedule the hearing for the 3/27/2006 board meeting, seconded by 
Ms Bonargio.  The board unanimously approved the hearing to be scheduled for the 3/27/2006 Board Meeting.







Other Business Before the Board
None




Public Comment
None



Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 27th,  2006 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Cook made a motion, seconded by Mr.  to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 
11:10 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,


Peggy A. Foreit
Administrative Specialist II
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